
  
 
 
 

 

22nd January, 2025 

 

The General Manager                                                                                              

Dept. of Corporate Services 

BSE Limited 

Phiroze Jeejeebhoy Towers 

Dalal Street 

Mumbai 400 001 

 

Dear Sirs, 

Clarification on News articles 
 

Reference is made to news articles which appeared on ‘www.capitalmarket.com’ 
(https://www.capitalmarket.com/markets/news/live-news/intl-travel-house-tanks-as-pat-
slides-27-yoy-to-rs-5-cr-in-q3-fy25/1573298)  and ‘www.business-standard.com’  
(https://www.business-standard.com/markets/capital-market-news/intl-travel-house-tanks-as-
pat-slides-27-yoy-to-rs-5-cr-in-q3-fy25-125012100491_1.html) captioned  
“Intl Travel House tanks as PAT slides 27% YoY to Rs 5 cr in Q3 FY25” on 21st January, 2025. 
 

We write to advise that the captioned news articles contain incorrect financial information 

about the Company. In this context, it may be noted that the Company on 20th January, 2025 

released its unaudited financial results for the quarter and nine months ended  

31st December, 2024 (Financial Results), wherein the Company had reported the Profit After 

Tax (PAT) for the Quarter ended 31st December, 2024 as ₹ 5.38 crores vs. ₹ 4.94 crores for 

the quarter ended 31st December, 2023, reflecting growth of 8.9%. However, the captioned 

news articles reported incorrect details about the Financial Results by stating a decline in                  

PAT of 27% YOY. Certain other financial numbers and information as stated in the said articles 

are also grossly incorrect. 

 

The Company has raised its concerns with the relevant news agencies requesting to take 

corrective action(s). 

 

The above is for your information. 

 

Yours faithfully, 

For International Travel House Limited 

 
 
 
Meetu Gulati 
Company Secretary & Compliance Officer 
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